










































































Susan F. Vick 
9642 NC Hwy 97W 

Rocky Mount, NC 27801 
 

8/27/25 

 
Rules Review Commission  
1711 New Hope Church Road  
Raleigh, North Carolina 27609 
 
 Re:  Notice of Objection to Proposed Rule  
  North Carolina State Board of Dental Examiners (NCSBDE) 
   
Dear Members of the Rules Review Commission: 
 
I am an attorney licensed to practice law in North Carolina, as well as a registered lobbyist.  
I have worked on issues emanating from rules imposed by the NCSBDE for many years and 
was previously a named plaintiff in a legal proceeding to require the NCSBDE to produce 
public records regarding passage rates for the NC dental exam and a testing preparatory 
course business offered by board members of the NCSBDE.  I am also familiar with the 
U.S. Supreme Court case decided in 2015 regarding the anti-competitive behavior of the 
NCSBDE.  
 
Please accept this letter as my objection to the proposed rule by the NC State Board of 
Dental Examiners that you will consider on Thursday, August 28, 2025.  The proposed rule 
would impose an unprecedented layer of peer-to-peer dentist supervision by the NCSBDE, 
particularly as to multi-site dental practices.   
 
This proposed rule is not necessary.  There is already a long-standing, statutory 
mechanism in place to properly regulate dentists licensed in North Carolina as set forth in 
N.C.G.S. Sec. 90-41.    This rule would saddle the NC dental industry with additional 
administrative costs that will be passed along to patients.  Additionally, the rule takes aim 
at multi-site practices that are competition to traditional dental practices.   
 
Dental practices with multiple sites can offer greater access for patients (office hours and 
open 5-days of the week); economies of scale/buying power relative to office supplies and 
services; and can offer young dentists graduating with school debt an entry into the 
profession that does not include having to incur more debt to purchase a retiring dentist’s 
practice/building. 1  These concepts benefit patients by improving access and costs.   
 

 
1 There are numerous practices for sale on the NC Dental Society’s website 
https://www.ncdental.org/member-center/classifieds-for-sale-lease 



I request that these rules, 21 NCAC 16A.0101, 21 NCAC 16F.0111 and 21 NCAC 
16V.0103 be reviewed in the upcoming legislative session as set out in N.C.G.S. 150B-
21.3. I further request that the rule(s) be subject to a delayed effective date as set out 
in that same provision. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Susan F. Vick  
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